
-INTERNATIONAL-
ANNEX III-Continued 

2.  Bell or gong 

distance of 1 meter from it. 

  (a) Intensity of signal

  A bell or gong, or other device having similar sound characteristics 
shall produce a sound pressure level of not less than 110 dB at a 

  (b) Construction

  Bells and gongs shall be made of corrosion-resistant material and 
designed to give a clear tone. The diameter of the mouth of the bell 
shall be not less than 300 mm for vessels of 20 meters or more in 
length, and shall be not less than 200 mm for vessels of 12 meters or 
more but of less than 20 meters in length. Where practicable, a power- 
driven bell striker is recommended to ensure constant force but manual 
operation shall be possible. The mass of the striker shall be not less 
than 3 percent of the mass of the bell. 

3.  Approval 

  The construction of sound signal appliances, their performance and 
their installation on board the vessel shall be to the satisfaction of 
the appropriate authority of the State whose flag the vessel is entitled 
to fly. 

160



-INLAND-
ANNEX III-Continued 

 86.15 Towing vessel whistles 

  A power-driven vessel normally engaged in pushing ahead or towing 
alongside may, at all times, use a whistle whose characteristic falls 
within the limits prescribed by  86.03 for the longest customary 
composite length of the vessel and its tow. 

Subpart B-Bell or gong

 86.21 Intensity of signal 

  A bell or gong, or other device having similar sound characteristics 
shall produce a sound pressure level of not less than 110 dB at 1 meter. 

 86.23 Construction 

  Bells and gongs shall be made of corrosion-resistant material and 
designed to give a clear tone. The diameter of the mouth of the bell 
shall be not less than 300 mm for vessels of more than 20 meters in 
length, and shall be not less than 200 mm for vessels of 12 to 20 meters 
in length. The mass of the striker shall be not less than 3 percent of 
the mass of the bell. The striker shall be capable of manual operation. 

  NOTE: When practicable, a power-driven bell striker is recommended to 
ensure constant force. 

Subpart C-Approval 

 86.31 Approval [Reserved]
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